

# ***Yachad Ministries' Israel's News Update March 7, 2019*** ***(30<sup>th</sup> Adar-A, 5779)***

***Yachad Miniseries***  
*is now offering free shipping for orders over \$50.00 on all CDs, Books, Jewelry and Judaica items:*  
*Call 770-641-3000 ext. 6*



The image shows two items: on the left, the cover of a book titled 'The Hood of His Garment' with the subtitle 'TOUCHING THE POWER IN GOD'S WORD'; on the right, a white prayer shawl (kittel) with blue and gold stripes and a gold tassel.

## ***For the Yachad Report Newsletter For March 2019***

**PALESTINIANS INSULT USA ENVOY BY SAYING HE HAS DOWN SYNDROME:** In a particularly insensitive swipe at the Trump Administration last weekend, the official Palestinian Authority newspaper wrote that USA Special Envoy Jason Greenblatt's ineptitude must be the result of him suffering from Down syndrome. "Anyone who follows the prattle of Jason Greenblatt sees that his condition is very similar to Down syndrome," wrote columnist Omar Hilmi Al-Ghoul in the Sunday, 3 March 2019 edition of the PA-controlled daily Al-Hayat Al-Jadida. Al-Ghoul went on to explain his conclusion that Greenblatt is literally mentally disabled: "Anyone who looks at the American envoy discovers that he has external and inner characteristics similar to those suffering from Down syndrome: He is short, his eyes are similar to Mongoloid eyes, he prattles unrestrainedly, and is politically retarded." The incredibly callous piece was written to again emphasize the Palestinian Authority's absolute rejection of any and all peace initiatives coming out of the "crippled" Trump Administration. It elicited immediate condemnation from USA Ambassador to Israel David Friedman, who tweeted: "I am disgusted - not for Jason (he has broad shoulders) - but by this utter disregard for the value of every human life."

**USA CONSULATE FOR PALESTINIANS MERGES WITH RELOCATED EMBASSY IN JERUSALEM:** The United States consulate in Jerusalem that historically attended to Palestinian affairs officially merged with the embassy that was relocated to the holy city last May, in a move Ramallah denounced as collective "punishment" and claimed further disqualifies Washington from playing the role of "honest broker" in the peace process with Israel. According to a State Department release, there will be "complete continuity of USA diplomatic activity and consular services" and the embassy will remain "engaged in a wide range of reporting, outreach, and programming in the West Bank [Judea & Samaria], and Gaza Strip, as well as with Palestinians in Jerusalem, through a USA Embassy Palestinian Affairs Unit." The Palestinian Authority nevertheless responded with outrage to the perceived downgrading of ties, viewing the decision as proof that the White House's soon-to-be-released peace plan will not recognize its sovereignty

over any areas of Jerusalem. By contrast, the American statement emphasized the merger “does not signal a change of USA policy on Jerusalem, the West Bank, [Judea & Samaria], or the Gaza Strip.”

**PA SET TO PAY FULL SALARIES TO JAILED TERRORISTS BUT CUT CIVIL SERVANTS SALARIES:** Palestinian PM Rami Hamdallah said that the government is determined to pay the full salaries of the Palestinian political prisoners [terrorists] in Israeli custody and to the families of those in prison or killed by Israeli forces. Hamdallah said, however, that the government would only be able to pay a portion of the monthly salaries of the civil servants for the month of Feb. 2019, in light of the financial crisis affecting the Palestinian Authority (PA) as a result of Israel’s withholding of the Palestinian tax revenues. The deduction is deemed to be relative to the amount that the PA allocates for stipends paid to Palestinian prisoners in Israeli custody, as well as the families of the prisoners. Israel's security cabinet recently approved the freezing of \$140,350,300 over the PA’s payments to prisoners jailed for attacks on Israelis. Israel, which collects taxes on behalf of the PA, rightly says the payments encourage further terrorist violence against the Jewish state.

**CORBYN CALLS ON UK TO FREEZE ARMS SALES TO ISRAEL:** UK Labour Party leader Jeremy Corbyn renewed his call for a British arms embargo against Israel after a UN Human Rights Council commission of inquiry condemned Israel while ignoring Hamas violence at the Gaza-Israel border. Corbyn tweeted on Friday 1 March 2019, "The UK government must unequivocally condemn the killings in Gaza and freeze arms sales to Israel." At the same time, USA special envoy Jason Greenblatt attacked the UNHRC report on Gaza in a series of tweets. "This report is another manifestation of the UNHRC's clear bias against Israel. Hamas behaved with reckless irresponsibility and disregard for human life when it incited VIOLENT protests, breaches, and attacks at the Gaza fence-line. Hamas is directly responsible for the miserable situation of the people of Gaza."

**ISRAEL’S MISSION TO THE MOON CARRIES HUMAN HISTORY:** Israel's first spacecraft, launched last month in the first privately-funded lunar mission, is carrying a small DVD disk containing the building blocks of human civilization in 30 million pages of information. The unmanned robotic explorer named Beresheet—Hebrew for the word "genesis"—lifted off from Cape Canaveral Air Force Station atop a Falcon 9 rocket launched by the California-based entrepreneur Elon Musk's SpaceX Company. According to Newsweek, the archive is dubbed the “lunar library” and is meant to be a sort of civilization backup for future generations. “One of the primary long-term challenges that we face is amnesia about our past mistakes, and the lack of active countermeasures to repeating them,” Nova Spivack, co-founder of Arch Mission Foundation, a nonprofit that backed the mission, told media sources. “For the survival of our species, we need to find ways to raise our awareness of what worked and didn't work, and we need to ensure it is shared with the people of the future,” Spivack added. The lunar archive is designed to last at least six billion years, far longer than any written records. The library reportedly includes a collection of songs, children’s drawings and writings about Israeli culture and history. It also contains the entire English-language version of Wikipedia and a guide to 5,000 languages with 1.5 billion sample translations, according to Newsweek. The spaceship, which is about the size of a washing machine, will orbit the Earth in increasingly wider trajectories until it enters the moon’s gravitational field and is expected to reach its destination in mid-April 2019.

**SEA OF GALILEE’S LEVEL RISES 7.5 CM OVER THE WEEKEND:** Lake Kinneret's water level rose 7.5 centimeters last weekend, the Water Authority announced on Sunday 3 March 2019. Since the beginning of the season, the Kinneret has risen by one meter and 87 centimeters, but still was missing 3.97 meters as of the beginning of March. The weather on Sunday saw more light local rain. Local rains occurred in the north and center of the country on Monday. On Tuesday, local showers took place in most parts of the country along with scattered thunderstorms. On Wed. 6 March 2019, the weather will be partly cloudy and will still be slightly lower than usual for the season.

**‘SUPERMOON’ TO APPEAR IN PURIM NIGHT SKY:** A "Supermoon" will appear in the night sky this year as Jews around the world celebrate Purim. This will be the third Supermoon of the year. The last two occurred in January and February 2019. The lunar phenomenon on the night of 20 March 2019 will coincide with both the spring equinox and the Jewish holiday of Purim. Because of the moon's elliptical orbit, it will be closer to Earth at that time and appear larger than usual. The Supermoon is sometimes called a worm moon because, according to National Geographic, "This is when the ground begins to thaw and earthworms begin to appear." The last time a full moon fell on the spring equinox was on 20 March 1981. Purim is described in the Bible in the Book of Esther. The holiday commemorates the story of Queen Esther and Mordechai rescuing the Jewish people from the evil Haman. Celebrations begin at sundown on Wed. 20 March 2019. Shushan Purim, which is celebrated in walled cities such as Jerusalem, will begin the evening of 21 March.

**BAT MITZVAH FOR HOLOCAUST SURVIVORS AT WESTERN WALL:** Last week, a special Bat Mitzvah celebration was held at the Western Wall for a group of Holocaust survivors who could not celebrate their Bat Mitzvahs at their 12th birthday during World War Two. The Bat Mitzvah ceremony was held in the Western Wall tunnels and was followed by a festive lunch. Certificates were given to the celebrants on the occasion. The 'Bat Mitzvah girls' were brought from Holon, Bat Yam and Tel Aviv for the special event. The event was organized by the Ezer Mitziyon organization's nursing department, which assists elderly people in Israel.

**ILHAN OMAR REPRESENTS HAMAS IN CONGRESS? LAURIE CARDOZA-MOORE MAKES CLAIM:** Proclaiming Justice to the Nations founder Laurie Cardoza-Moore has accused Congresswoman Ilhan Omar (D-MN) of being a " Hamas plant" in Congress. "Ilhan Omar covertly represents Hamas in the USA Congress, we need to act now before this blows up in our faces," Cardoza-Moore said in a statement. Cardoza-Moore made the comments after it was reported that Omar will speak this month at the Council on American Islamic Relations (CAIR) fundraiser in Los Angeles. CAIR is known for supporting terrorist organizations that have acted against Israel and the United States, including Hamas and Hezbollah. FBI investigators uncovered evidence establishing CAIR's place in the "Palestine Committee," which was a Muslim Brotherhood-created network aimed at helping Hamas in the United States, according to the report. Moreover, the organization was officially designated a terrorist organization by the United Arab Emirates in 2014, placing it in the company of al-Qaeda, ISIS and others. "CAIR and Hamas are one in the same," Cardoza-Moore claimed. "Ilhan Omar openly fundraising for CAIR means she is not just a rabid anti-Semite, but a real threat to our national security." Last month, after Omar tweeted what was considered by politicians and leaders on both sides of the aisle an anti-Semitic statement, Cardoza-Moore launched a petition to oust the Islamic congresswoman from office. So far, thousands of Americans have signed the petition.

**CORBYN, THE FIRST OPENLY ANTI-SEMITIC LEADER IN POST-HITLER EUROPE:** "Jeremy Corbyn is at the doors of power. If he gets into 10 Downing Street it will be the first time in post-Hitler Europe that a great nation would be led by a leader who quite clearly has anti-Semitic tendencies", the French philosopher Alain Finkielkraut said last week. It is, in fact, more than that Finkielkraut's prediction: Mr. Corbyn is already the first Western leader who questions Israel's right to exist and its legitimacy. Always in the name of anti-Zionism, Corbyn has developed close ties with Hamas and Hezbollah, which are, it must be remembered, terrorist organizations that continue to fire rockets on the civilian population of Israel and wish to threaten its existence. A resurgence of old anti-Semitism is now painted in the colors of anti-Zionism and anti-capitalism.

The new anti-Semite of our time, personified by Corbyn, proclaims itself "friend of all Muslims", from the inhabitants of the suburbs of the Western cities, the alleged victims of the racism of the malevolent Whites, to the Islamists presented as brave anti-colonial soldiers, such as the Palestinian Arabs who are instrumentalized in a manichean struggle against Israel and the Jews. This new anti-Semite is not ashamed, he believes himself to be morally justified. He claims that the existence of Israel as a state represents a racist endeavor that we must dismantle; he demands a higher level of ethical behavior on the part of Israel than on any other nation;

he compares the Israeli government to the Nazis; he considers the Palestinian Arab cause, revised and corrected by cultural Marxism, as the spearhead of anti-colonialism. But this horrific indulgence towards anti-Semitism is inseparable from an extraordinary leniency towards Islamic expansionism. That is why, to return to Finkelkraut's prediction, if Mr. Corbyn gets into 10 Downing Street, that day will not only mark the end of British Jewry, it will also be the end of the UK as we know it.

**GREEN LEFT BECOMES FIRST MAJOR DUTCH PARTY TO BACK A BOYCOTT OF ISRAEL:** The Dutch Green Left Party became the Netherlands' first mainstream political movement to endorse a boycott of Israel. The party voted in favor of a boycott motion during its 16 Feb. 2019 General Congress. "BDS is a legitimate means to help Palestinians in their fight for justice," the motion says. It also says that the Green Left "will be alert and resist forcefully attempts in any country to criminalize BDS," the Boycott, Sanctions and Divestment movement against Israel. The Likoeed Nederland pro-Israel group wrote in a statement that Green Left "has declared itself a racist movement," noting that the party has passed no other motions on boycotting Morocco, China, Turkey or Russia – all of which are internationally considered occupying powers.

**DUE TO ANTI-SEMITISM: GRENOBLE'S RABBI SAY 50% OF CONGREGANTS HAVE LEFT TOWN:** Half of the regular members of the Jewish community in of the city of Grenoble in eastern France have left due to anti-Semitism, their rabbi recently reported. "It's a troubling phenomenon that began about 15 years ago," he said. "Of the people who make up the core of our community half have left," he said. "Including young families with children and pensioners." They left to Israel, elsewhere in France, the United States and Canada, he said. Each anti-Semitic graffiti, he said, "raises awareness to a global reality that means we fear for our children at school, on the street. So as responsible parents, we take measures." Approximately 20,000 French Jews have left for Israel since 2014, a major increase over the previous four years. Thousands more have immigrated elsewhere and many thousands have moved inside France to safer neighborhoods amid a substantial increase in anti-Semitic hate crimes. Last month, authorities shut down Grenoble's Al-Kawthar Mosque due to the preaching of hate and incitement, including against Jews, by imams there.

**'TIME TO MAKE ANTI-SEMITISM A TOP PRIORITY':** Yaakov Hagoel, Vice Chairman of the World Zionist Organization (WZO), has condemned the anti-Semitic vandalism in Strasbourg." Again we are witnesses to distressing events affecting French Jewry," he said. "This time, it was a monument memorializing a synagogue burned by the Nazis. There are those who are attempting to uproot the memories, but we will not allow them to succeed. It's time to make anti-Semitism a top priority and enlist every nation in the world to deal with this cancerous tumor." Jewish Home Chairman Rabbi Rafi Peretz said, "While I was praying on Shabbat, [2 March 2019], in a Netanya synagogue, anti-Semites in Strasbourg, France, destroyed a memorial for the Strasbourg synagogue which was torched by Nazis during the Second World War. Europe cannot allow itself to go backwards. "Every person from every religion must strongly condemn this horrific act of anti-Semitism." Jewish Agency Chairman Yitzhak Herzog said, "The Jewish Agency is horrified by the events which occurred today in Strasbourg, France, and calls for harsh action to be taken against the waves of hatred towards Jews. The destruction of the memorial for the synagogue which was torched by the Nazis during the Second World War must shock the hearts of people of every religion. It is another sign of the chain of difficult events sweeping across Europe."

**IDF PROBE OF GAZA RIOTS REVEALS NEARLY 1,500 ROCKETS FIRED SINCE 30 MARCH 2018:** The Great March of Return protests began on 30 March 2018 and has seen thousands of Gazans violently demonstrating along the security fence with Israel. According to the military, over a half million people have attended the protests since they began, with the number of Palestinians congregating at points along the border ranging between several thousand to 45,000 each day. The rioters are provided with electricity, free wireless Internet and network connections, food and drink the Hamas terrorist organization freely provides for them. During the violent protests, Gazans have been burning tires and hurling stones and

marbles as well as throwing grenades and improvised explosive devices toward IDF troops. Ball bearings and other projectiles have also been hurled by protesters. In addition, mines and booby-trapped explosive devices with delayed detonation devices are also laid along the fence during the riots under the cover of smoke and crowds and “pose a direct threat to the lives and safety of IDF forces operating in the border area,” the military said. Gazans have also launched thousands of aerial incendiary devices into southern Israel, leading to 2,000 separate fires resulting in approximately 8,500 acres of land being burnt. Gazans have also been cutting through the fence, infiltrating into southern Israel. Over the past year, the timing and frequency of the clashes has changed, with Hamas increasing their frequency with large-scale riots that occur during the week as well as at night. The night-time riots include different tactics and focus more on psychological warfare against civilians in nearby communities, by using loud explosives and megaphones to project death threats in Hebrew. The IDF document stated that “Despite the ongoing and serious attacks against Israel, Israel has refrained from responding with a large scale military operation. Nevertheless, the possibility of large scale hostilities is very real.”

**NETANYAHU AFTER KREMLIN MEETING: PUTIN ‘SHOWED AN UNDERSTANDING OF ISRAEL’S SECURITY:** Following their meeting at the Kremlin in Moscow on Wed. 27 Feb 2019 Israeli PM Benjamin Netanyahu said that Russian President Vladimir Putin had “showed an understanding of Israel’s security needs” regarding Iran’s presence in Syria. Netanyahu said the conversation with the Russian leader had gone extremely well, and was focused on Iranian entrenchment in the Jewish state’s neighbor to the northeast. “We showed examples of this entrenchment,” Netanyahu stated, “and also the steps we are taking to prevent it. President Putin said the meeting was useful,” the Israeli prime minister added. “The complete withdrawal of all Iranian forces from Syria, is a common declared goal” of both Israel and Russia. The prime minister stated that he and Putin had discussed the issue in great detail and that the head of Israel’s National Security Council would be in charge of pursuing further dialogue.

**NUMBER OF ISRAELI ARABS STUDYING FOR DOCTORATES DOUBLES IN A DECADE:** There were 759 Israeli Arab doctoral students in 2018, according to a report released this week by Israel’s Council for Higher Education. That number is up from 355 in 2008. The CHE report showed that 40% of Israeli Arab Ph.D. candidates were studying in the fields of engineering and natural sciences. Another 40% are learning social and life sciences. Nearly 7% of Israel’s Ph.D. students are from the Arab sector, according to the report. The study also showed an increase of 90% in the past decade in the number of Arab students studying toward a master’s degree. Around 1,300 doctoral students complete a PhD each year in Israel. Israeli universities are among some of the top-ranked universities in the world.

**DENMARK, AUSTRALIA: UN HUMAN RIGHTS COUNCIL MUST STOP BIASED TREATMENT OF ISRAEL:** Denmark and Australia this week called on the UN Human Rights Council (UNHRC) to stop its biased treatment of Israel by eliminating Agenda Item 7 that singles out Israel. Danish Foreign Minister Anders Samuelsen said, "Denmark will work for a council that treats all states in an equal and fair manner. It undermines the credibility of this council and its members when it insists on singling out one country, Israel, a democracy, under its own agenda item." Only Israel is singled out with its own separate listing on the agenda. Australian Foreign Minister Marise Payne added: "It is our firm view that a separate agenda item focusing on a single country situation - in this case, Israel - is inappropriate. It does not occur in any other context for any other country."

**ARGENTINA’S CHIEF RABBI IN SERIOUS CONDITION AFTER ATTACK:** The Chief Rabbi of Argentina, Rabbi Gabriel Davidovich, was violently assaulted early this week at his home in Buenos Aires. According to the report, Rabbi Davidovich was attacked by unknown assailants who entered his home at around 2:00 a.m. and told him, "We know that you are the rabbi of the Jewish community." The assailants stole money and personal effects and attacked his wife as well. As a result of the assault, the rabbi was hospitalized in a local hospital and is in serious condition. The attack on Rabbi Davidovich and his wife was

the second anti-Semitic incident in Argentina in two days. This week gravestones were desecrated in a Jewish cemetery in the northern city of San Luis. The news coming from Argentina follows a string of anti-Semitic incidents in the United States and Europe. Last Friday 22 Feb. 2019 swastikas and other anti-Semitic graffiti were drawn in a Jewish schoolyard in Queens. Also on Friday, vandals suspected of being soccer hooligans from The Hague painted graffiti, including swastikas and anti-Semitic texts, on buildings in Amsterdam. France alone has seen a spate of anti-Semitic attacks in recent weeks, including the daubing of swastikas on nearly 100 graves in a Jewish cemetery in eastern France on Tue. 26 Feb. 2019.

**ANTI-SEMITIC HATE-WAVE FLOODS POLAND, FRANCE, SPAIN, AND GREECE:** In an unprecedented wave of hate crimes across the continent, Jewish cemeteries are being desecrated and homes defaced. Fake ads bearing the Star of David were reported around Szczecin in north-west Poland on Mon. 25 Feb. 2019, claiming that the buildings will soon be confiscated and handed over to Jewish owners. In France, Jewish residents were singled out and their homes spray-painted with Stars of David and Neo-Nazi slurs. One resident, Oliver Feldman, said that "I fear for my wife, for my children, for my own safety. Every day I ask if it'll happen again". In addition, 100 gravestones were desecrated and spray-painted with Swastikas close to Strasbourg. In Greece, a Jewish school in Athens was spray-painted with anti-Semitic slurs. In Spain, Neo-Nazi symbols were painted on the homes of noted Jewish residents in Madrid, among the victims were Uri and Reot Hominer who are educators on behalf of the World Zionist Organization.

**GERMAN JEWS SLAM GERMAN PRESIDENT FOR PRAISING ANTI-SEMITIC IRANIAN REGIME:** The head of Germany's Jewish community blasted the president of the federal republic, Frank-Walter Steinmeier, on Mon. 25 Feb. 2019 for sending a congratulatory telegram to the Iranian regime to honor the 40th anniversary of the founding of the Islamic Republic. Dr. Josef Schuster, the chairman of the Jewish community, told media sources, "Regarding the Federal President's congratulatory telegram on the anniversary of the revolution in Iran, routine diplomacy seems to have supplanted critical thinking. It is incomprehensible that on the topic of Iran the presidential office apparently lacked the necessary sensitivity." Schuster added, "I expect the Federal President to take the next opportunity to make clear to Iran the critical attitude of the Germans in whose name he speaks." Steinmeier refused to congratulate USA president Trump on his election victory in 2016 and called him a "hate preacher." However, the social democratic president Steinmeier has sent congratulation remarks to authoritarian leaders such as president Recep Tayyip Erdogan of Turkey and Russian president Vladimir Putin on their questionable election victories. The Israeli-Palestinian psychologist and Islam expert Ahmad Mansour wrote on Twitter: "Did not the same Steinmeier refuse to congratulate Trump? Why is he setting different standards for Iran?"

**PM NETANYAHU IN MOSCOW TALKS WITH PUTIN ON SYRIA, IRAN:** Israeli PM Netanyahu met Wed. 27 Feb. 2019 in Moscow with Russian President Vladimir Putin for talks focusing on Iran's role in Syria. The premier has met with Putin about a dozen times since Russia in 2015 intervened in the war in Syria and subsequently became the major power broker in the theater. However, it is their first formal encounter since the Sept. 2018 downing by Syrian forces of a Russian reconnaissance plane, an incident the Kremlin nevertheless blamed on Israel which minutes earlier conducted an aerial raid on a nearby Iranian arms depot. The Jewish state has relied on Putin to rein in Tehran, which has invested heavily in fighting on behalf of the Assad regime and currently is attempting to establish permanent military infrastructure across Israel's northern frontier. Prior to his departure, Netanyahu reiterated that Iran repeatedly threatens to destroy Israel "and we will not give it a base near our border."

**NONSTOP FLIGHTS FROM D.C. TO CONNECT HI-TECH BUSINESSES WITH START-UP NATION:** Washington-Tel Aviv air travel has grown dramatically helping the thriving high tech scene in both areas. A new non-stop flight schedule will connect the local high-tech sector in Washington, D.C. with the equally thriving Israeli tech scene. United Airlines will begin offering nonstop flights to Ben Gurion International Airport from Dulles International Airport in Fairfax County, about 25 miles from the capitol city

of the USA, starting on 22 May 2019. "With this new flight, we'll be able to offer a new gateway to Israel," stated Steve Morrissey, United Airline's vice president of international policy. He added that increased flights will result in "connecting the seeds of government in Washington as well as connecting the thriving Dulles Tech Corridor to Israel, which is home to some of the world's most advanced companies that develop sophisticated technologies in scientific and medical research, companies that innovate and companies that make the desert bloom."

**WALMART PURCHASES START-UP ASPECTIVA:** American retail giant Walmart has acquired Tel Aviv-based product review start-up Aspectiva the corporation announced on Tue. 26 Feb. 2019. The company, Walmart's first acquisition in Israel, will join Walmart's "Store N° 8" incubation arm but will continue to operate from its Tel Aviv offices. Aspectiva, established in 2013 by Ezra Daya and Eyal Hurwitz, utilizes artificial intelligence and natural language processing technology to analyze large volumes of consumer opinions and turn data into valuable insights and informed recommendations for purchasers. "Aspectiva has developed incredibly sophisticated machine-learning techniques and natural language processing capabilities, both of which are areas we believe will have a profound impact on how customers will shop in the future," said Lori Flees, Principal of Store No 8. "Israel is a hotbed of tech talent and innovation. We're thrilled to join the growing community of entrepreneurs in Israel and see it expand within Aspectiva," said Flees. Launched in 2017, Store N° 8 aims to develop retail-related technologies through its portfolio of companies, ultimately seeking to create strategic assets for Walmart in the long-term. "Our team is extremely excited to be joining Store N° 8 and be part of Walmart's most recent investment in Israel," said Aspectiva CEO Ezra Daya.



*Robert I. Solomon: Messianic Rabbi, [rabbisolomon@yachad.com](mailto:rabbisolomon@yachad.com)  
Jeffery Blalock: Ministries Coordinator, [jeffery@yachad.com](mailto:jeffery@yachad.com)  
Yachad Ministries, 950 Pine Grove Road, Roswell, Georgia 30075  
E-mail: [info@yachad.com](mailto:info@yachad.com), Web Page: [www.yachad.com](http://www.yachad.com)  
Phone: 770-641-3000 (ext. 6)  
**Sharing Yeshua in unity with both Jew and Gentile***

*To unsubscribe [click here](#).*